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July 20, 2023 
 
 

Honorable Michelle L. Phillips 
Secretary 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza, 19th Floor 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 

 
 

RE: Case 19-E-0079, In the Matter of the Continuation of Standby 
Rate Exemptions 

 
 
Dear Secretary Phillips: 

 
Orange and Rockland Utilities, Inc. (the “Company”) hereby submits for filing with the 

Public Service Commission (the “Commission”) 7th Revised Leaf No. 249.1 to the Company’s 
Schedule for Electric Service, P.S.C. No. 3 – ELECTRICITY (the “Electric Tariff”). This tariff leaf 
is issued July 20, 2023, to become effective July 21, 2023. 

 
This filing is a further revision to the May 31, 2023 filing made in compliance with the 

Commission’s Order Continuing and Modifying Standby Rate Exemptions (the “Exemption 
Order”), issued and effective May 18, 2023, in the above referenced proceeding. 

 
The Company is making this housekeeping filing to incorporate tariff revisions that 

became effective on July 1, 2023, as approved by the Commission in its March 17, 2023 Order 
Approving Tariff Modifications in Case 22-E-0549,1 with the tariff revisions that became effective 
on June 1, 2023, in Case 19-E-0079.2 The Electric Tariff leaf being filed today incorporates the 
language from both filings. 

 
Conclusion and Notice 

 

As directed by Ordering Clause 1 of the Exemption Order, this filing is being made on 
not less than one days’ notice to become effective on a temporary basis on July 21, 2023. 
The Company respectfully requests a waiver of the requirement for newspaper publication for 
this filing as the proposed change is housekeeping in nature.  

 
 
 
1 In the Matter of the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) Order Nos. 2222 and 841, to Modify Rules  
Related to Distributed Energy Resources. 
2 The compliance filing was made on May 31, 2023. 
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Questions regarding this filing can be directed to Cheryl Ruggiero at (212) 460-3189. 
 
 

Very truly yours, 
 

/s/ 
 

William A. Atzl, Jr. 
Director – Rate Engineering 
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